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NEXT MEETING ðSeptember 7th- at Cedar Creek Mall in Wausau ð 11AM 

The mall is located next to I-39 just north of Gander Mountain.  Take I-39 exit 185 ï Business 51 North to county road XX/ Imperial 

Avenue.  Turn right and then go straight ahead.  The community Room is located at the main entrance of the mall. BBQ will be 

provided. Please bring a dish-to-pass. 

Presidents Letter 
 
     It is August 9th at 6 a.m. as I write this from the South Fork of 
the Fortymile River from the camp kitchen. It is 42 degrees outside 
and I have a fire going in the barrel stove and it is a nice toasty 70 
degrees inside. The coffee is hot and my cup is filled. I look forward 
to my coffee every morning but I have to keep in mind that if I am 
going dredging that the coffee has to come out sooner or later, so 
ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ƻƴ ŀ ŘǊŜŘƎƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΧΦ 
 
     The 5th group of guest left yesterday (Thursday) and so today it 
is quit at the camp. There is 1 guest who is staying the whole 
summer and Barb and she are sleeping in late. The next and last 
group of guest will be here Sunday late afternoon.  I will be 
checking out the dredges and moving some of them to new 
locations. Barb will be picking up the camp and doing various 
chores. 
 
     Soon Barb and I will be closing down the camp and are looking 
forward to a nice trip back to Wisconsin. We drove straight 
through to get to Alaska, but on the way back we will take a couple 
of extra days to take in the towns and sites. We should be back no 
later than mid September. Barb and I have told Dean Race that we 
will work for him for 2 more years.  
 
     I want to thank the officers and others who helped out with the 
Outings. Your help is really appreciated.  Last but not least there is 
ǘƘŜ Dt!! DƻƭŘ ϧ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜ {Ƙƻǿ ƛƴ LƭƭƛƴƻƛǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ 
that. It is always a great time. 
 
     May there aƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ƎƻƭŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀƴΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŜΧΦΦ {ŜŜ 
you all soon. 
 
Kurt 
 
 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 

President:     Kurt Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-2831  
                       Lizzy101@charter.net 
 
Vice Pres.:     Dennis Laubenstein 
           (715) 752-3404 
         dennis.laubenstein@yahoo.com 
 
 
Secretary:     Carl Mauritz                            
                       (715) 253-2228   
                       gold@huntforgems.com 
                      
Treasurer:     Barb Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-9720 
          Lizzy101@charter.net  
  
 
                        Robert Hoffman      
Outings          (715) 551-0426  
Coordinator:  Death2wabbits@yahoo.com 

 
 
Community   
Outreach         
Officer:          Ken House 
                    
  

Club            Peggy Gremler 

Historian:       rgremler@charter.net 

 

Club                Janice Laubenstein 

Librarian:       janicelaubenstein@yahoo.com 

   

Web                 Rick Gremler 
Master:            rgremler@charter.net 
                        http://wausauprospectors.com 

mailto:dennis.laubenstein@yahoo.com
mailto:gold@huntforgems.com
mailto:Lizzy101@charter.net
mailto:rgremler@charter.net
mailto:rgremler@charter.net


 
 

Page 2 
 

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                  

 

                                                                                                                      

 

** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
Anyone wanting to list items for sale in the monthly news-letter 
should contact Carl at (715)253-2228 or at 
gold@huntforgems.com  

 
Prospecting Picks $30.00 Contact Dennis Lulloff 

E-mail: dmflulloff@charter.net 
Phone # 715-797-4904 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

2013 WAUSAU PROSPECTORS MEETINGS 
 

August 24th & 25th: GPAA Gold & Treasure Expo, Illinois 
September 7th: Meeting at Cedar Creek Mall 
September 27th, 28th, & 29th: Laubenstein Parrish Outing 
October 5th: Meeting at Cedar Creek Mall 
 

 
 

 

 

Canned 
Goods 

Remember to 
bring non-

perishable food 
items to the 
meeting. For 

each item you 
donate you 

receive a ticket in 
the drawing for a 

piece of gold.  

GPAA Renewal Reminder 
HEY WAUSAU PROSPECTORS!!  

 
You donôt have to be a member of the Gold Prospectors 
Association of America to be a member of the Wausau 
Prospectors, a GPAA Chapter. But, if youôre not a member of the 
GPAA, you are missing out on a lot of really good stories and 
information by not getting the ñGold Prospectorsò magazine and 
the ñPick & Shovel Gazetteò paper, plus the Mining Guide. Check 
out the GPAA website at: http//www.goldprospectors.org  
For the Wausau Prospectors members who join or renew the 
GPAA, please let them know that you are a member of the 
Wausau Prospectors GPAA Chapter. We earn Chapter credits 
from the GPAA that can be used like cash when ordering catalog 
items from the GPAA that we use for our club such as raffles. 
Joining the GPAA includes many benefits.  Find out at 
http://www.goldprospectors.org/membership/gpaa or call the 
GPAA toll free: 800-551-9707 
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SECTRETARYõS REPORT 
 

We had our outing at Snyder Lake Campground Aug. 3 
2013. We had 39 folks show up and we all had a great time. 
Randy & Dan where the big miners with the most gold. 
Dennis, Guy, Rick & Bruce went down to find gold in the 
creek till around 12:00 noon. We had great weather for the 
outing and the food was great to, if any one went home or 
to their camp hungry it was their own fault LOL We had a 
meeting after we ate and was told the bear story with Barb 
& Nugget in AK by Kim, everyone was in tears Laughing. I 
sold 20 bags of gold with a chance to win a nugget. I had 
two of them, Robert Hoffman & Lisa McAllister where the 
lucky winners. We had one family from Milwaukee show 
up. 
 
Donations for the raffle where: 
Dan Kohler ð 2 Sierra Cups, Kim Mickelson ð castile & 
bunggy cord, Capt. Bob ð Magazines & Steve Miller ð 
Bags, hats, pans, magazines, Magnifier glasses & book. 
 
Keep on panning gold Carl 
 
Stamp Donations Tom Pawlak and Clifford Gence 

 

[Type a quote from the 

document or the summary 

of an interesting point. 

You can position the text 

box anywhere in the 

document. Use the Text 

Box Tools tab to change 

the formatting of the pull 

quote text box.] 

RAFFLE WINNERS 
 

50/50 ð Chris Bong 
Special ð Harold Beringer 
Gold Nuggets ð Tom Pawlak & Elhart Mickelson 
 

 

 

Canned Goods & Pet Food Donations  

Remember that we are collecting canned goods for the local 

food pantries at our meetings.  For every can of food you 

bring you get a raffle ticket for a piece of gold to be given 

away at every meeting.  Maybe you can win yourself a little 

gold while helping others. 

The pets need our help too. Donations go to neighboring 

Humane Societyôs or to some Food Pantries that except 

pet food. 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
 

  Wausau Prospectors 

  Carl Mauritz, Secretary 

  PO Box 233 

  Tigerton, WI 54486-0233 

 

  

                                                           

                                                                                    

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send me your stories or prospecting tips for consideration in future newsletters, 
I want to make this informative and interesting for all readers and I need your help. 
Thank you gold@huntforgems.com or Carl Mauritz, PO Box 233, Tigerton, WI 54486 

 

 

 

 

 

           HELPFUL WEBSITES 

Wausau Prospectors   http://wausauprospectors.com 

Carl Mauritz                               www.huntforgems.com 

Carl Mauritz Forum                    www.huntforgems.com/goldminers 

Deerfield Detectors                    www.deerfielddetectors.com 

Chippewa Falls Metal Detector    www.threeseasonstreasurehunters.com 

GPAA                  www.goldprospectors.org 

Green Bush Chapter                    www.greenbushgpaa.com 

 
Rick Gremlerôs Wausau Site       http://www.ricksbucketlist.com 

 

Heart of WI Gem & Mineral         http://fromtherockroom.com/club 

 
Other Club News 

Greenbush Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA ï holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
each month at 3pm in the Greenbush Town Hall, N6644 
Sugarbush Rd, Greenbush, WI.  For more information contact 
Ron Smith at (920)892-4092 or visit www.wisgpaa.org. 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club meets every 3rd Wednesday of 
each month at 7pm in the Stevens Point area. Contact Steve 
Miller for more information (75)572-1845. 
Tomah Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA ï holds meetings on the 3rd Saturday of 
each month at the La Grange Town Hall, 22731 Flint Ave.  1.8 
miles west of Tomah on Hwy-21.  For more information 
contact Mike Fait at (715)384-9265 or e-mail at 
mgfait@charter.net 
.Wisconsin Northwoods Adventures 
Chapter of the GPAA ï holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
every month.  For more information contact Tom Frank at 
(715)579-7111 or visit http;//www.wisconsingpaa.com. 
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Here some pictures I got from the Outing at Snyder Lake Campground 2013 
\ 
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